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Number: PL-238 
 
Date:   July 27, 2000 
 
From:   North American Numbering Plan Administration (NANPA) 
 
Subject:  Suspension of Splits of the 707 & 760 NPAs (California) 
 
 
On July 20, 2000, the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) issued Decision 00-07-053, 
which orders a deferral of the previously adopted implementation schedules for the introduction of new 
area codes to relieve the 707, and 760 NPAs.  The specifics of the decision are as follows: 
 

• The previously adopted implementation plans for the 707 and 760 NPA relief plans are 
suspended.  

 
• The Commission’s decisions previously approving the split relief plans for each of the NPAs 

referenced above are modified to reflect the suspension.  The affected decisions and related 
Planning Letters (PLs) are as follows: 

 
NPA – New NPA CPUC  Decision NANPA PL Number 

 
707 – 369 & 627 D.99-12-049 210 

760 – 442 D.99-07-017 194 
 

• Carriers serving customers in the 707 & 760 NPAs shall promptly prepare and mail new 
notices to customers in those NPAs, but no later than 30 days from the effective date of the 
order, informing them of the indefinite deferral of the previously scheduled area code splits.  If 
necessary, carriers shall make a separate mailing to customers in order to meet the 30-day 
deadline. 

 
• Carriers are directed to suspend further activities to implement the relief plans and to reverse 

any applicable switch translations that have already occurred.  
 
Once the CPUC issues additional decisions regarding back-up relief plans, NANPA will update this PL 
with the disposition of these NPAs.  Questions may be directed to Joe Cocke, NPA Relief Planning – 
Western Region at 805-520-1945.  
 


